
Docket No. 50-410

Mr. B. Ralph Sylvia
Executive Vice President - Nuclear
Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation
301 Plainfield Road
Syracuse, New York 13212

Dear Mr. Sylvia:

SUBJECT: INSPECTION REPORT NO. 50-410/92-27
\

This letter refers to the safety inspection led by Mr. J. H. Williams of this office from
September 14 - 18, 1992, at Nine Mile Point, Unit 2, of activities authorized by NRC
License No. NPF-69 and to the discussions of our findings with members of your staff at the
conclusion of the inspection. Areas examined during this inspection are described in the
NRC Region I Inspection Report which is enclosed with this letter. Within these areas, the
inspection consisted of selective review of procedures and representative records, interviews
with personnel, and observations by the inspectors. The follow-up was necessary (and will
continue) because it addressed your resolution of safety significant findings and conclusions
noted by the NRC Incident Investigation Team for the loss of power incident on
August 13, 1991 ~

Overall, your corrective actions in response to the IIT report were appropriate, and you met
your commitments. This inspection verified certain actions as described in your letter of
May 11, 1992, to Mr. Hodges that you have taken in response to the findings and
conclusions of NUREG-1455, "Transformer Failure and Common-Mode Loss of Instrument
Power at Nine Mile Point, Unit 2, on August 13, 1991." We continue to have concerns over
the adequacy and use of procedures at Nine Mile Point, Unit 2. Based upon this inspection,
procedure adequacy is an unresolved item. The use of procedures during the
August 13, 1991, transformer failure event is also unresolved. We will follow up on these
issues in the future.
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No reply to this letter is required. Your cooperation with us in this matter is appreciated.

= Sincerely,

Lee H: Bettenhausen, Chief
Operations Branch
Division of Reactor Safety

Enclosure: .NRC Region I Inspection Report No. 50-410/92-27

cc w/encl:
J. Firlit, Vice President - Nuclear Support
C. Terry, Vice President - Nuclear Engineering
J. Perry,,Vice President - Quality Assurance
Vice President - Nuclear Generation
K. Dahlberg, Unit I Plant Manager
M. McCormick, Unit 2 Plant Manager
D. Greene, Manager, Licensing
J. Warden, New York Consumer Protection Branch
G. Wilson, Senior Attorney
M. Wetterhahn, Winston and Strawn
Director, Power Division, Department of Public Service, State of New York
C. Donaldson, Esquire, Assistant Attorney General; New York Department of Law
K. Abraham, (2)
Public Document Room (PDR)
Local Public Document Room (LPDR)
Nuclear Safety Information Center (NSIC)
NRC Resident Inspector
State of New York, SLO Designee
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bcc w/encl:
Region I Docket Room (with concurrences)
L. Bettenhausen, DRS
C. Cowgill, DRP
R. Conte, DRS
E. McCabe, DRSS
J. Yerokun, DRP
L. Nicholson, DRP
S. Greenlee, DRP
W. Schmidt, SRI - Nine Mile
V. McCree, OEDO
R. Capra, NRR
J. Menning, NRR
D. Brinkman, NRR
DRS/EB SALP Coordinator
D. Holody, EO
Walter H. Baunack, DRS
William A, Maier, DRS
DRS File {1)
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